Meeting of the Board of Directors
Traverse Area Historical Society
July 5, 2022, held online, Zoom platform

Attendees: Stephen Siciliano, Peg Siciliano, Emily Modrall, Jim Warner, Sharon Jennings, Larry Hains, Jordan Anderson, and Brian McCall

Absent: Jen Loup and Sarah Bowers

Secretary’s Report
S. Siciliano previously circulated the minutes to board members via email. E. Modrall motioned to accept minutes as presented. J. Warner seconded. Passed unanimously. 

Public Comment: none

Treasurer’s Report: 
S. Bowers previously circulated the report via email to board members. 

Huntington: $1,825.00
TBA Petertyl Savings: $7,680.71
TBA Checking: $16,687.40
TBA Emily Project: $2,399.48
PayPal: $643.19

The bill for Copy Central was paid for the liability waivers for the tours and $1,000 was transferred from our PayPal account to the TBA general checking account. 

President’s Report: 

S. Siciliano proposed revisions to the society bylaws last reviewed in 2017. The Board reviewed each of the areas and supported the revisions.  Additional areas were also identified and revised. S. Siciliano will send the proposed revisions in pdf form to S. Jennings to be sent to those members who do not use email. S. Siciliano will send out the document to the members using email through a membership email blast. The revised bylaws will be sent out no less than ten days and no more than thirty days prior to the annual meeting in October for membership approval. 
 
The Board recommended that we contact Marty MacLeod to see if she might be interested in giving the lunchtime presentation to the Kiwanis Club on July 26.  

E. Modrall shared that her grant project needed to develop a website and asked the board if it should be a separate site or one that is a part of the society website.  The board determined that the importance of the project suggested that a separate website should be pursued. If it is later determined that project website would benefit from being part of the society website, we would welcome the addition. The board also supported cross linking the two websites so that the grant project website and society website would link to each other. 

We reviewed the city government’s request for qualifications for a consultant to inventory the Con Foster Collection. We will continue to be interested in the city’s work on the collection and will seek information about the progress of the inventory development. Of particular interest will be the determination of what items of the collection are deaccessioned. 

S. Siciliano asked for reports to be sent in two weeks for the August newsletter. 

Membership Report: 
S. Jennings circulated the report via email to the board members. 
Current Membership: 145 

Program/Events Report:
Tours:
L. Hains shared the outcome of his first summer cemetery tour. S. Jennings and S. Bowers assisted L. Hains in collecting the release forms and fees and accompanying him on the tour. Two attended the tour. P. Siciliano shared that eighteen attended her cemetery tour for the local chapter of the Daughters of the American Revolution (DAR). S. Siciliano shared that J. Loup conducted her downtown tour and had two attendees. 

Given the success of the DAR tour, P. Siciliano suggested that we might approach local organizations about interest in devoting one of their programs to the cemetery tour.

Programs: 
S. Siciliano asked the board for program ideas for the September meeting so that we could publicize it in the August newsletter. 

Webmaster News:  
J. Anderson reported on his analysis of the website’s usage and organization. He suggested that the website would benefit from some reorganization. He will present his findings and recommendations at our next board meeting in August.

New Business: 
L. Hains and S. Siciliano reviewed the phone calls and email inquiries with the board. Follow up will be done as needed.


Meeting adjourned at 8:41




